
FuelCell Energy 
3 Great Pasture Road 
Danbury, CT 06810 
www.fuelcellenergy.com 

 

 

July 13, 2022 
 

Sent Via Electronic Mail 
Carmen D. Diaz 
Acting Secretary of the Board  
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor 
Post Office Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov 
carmen.diaz@bpu.nj.gov 
 
 Re: Grid Modernization Public Comments Docket No. QO21010085 
 
Dear Acting Secretary Diaz: 
 
 FuelCell Energy, Inc. (“FCE”) would like to thank the Board of Public Utilities for initiating and 
hosting this Grid Modernization proceeding. FCE would also like to thank Guidehouse, Inc. for its role in 
hosting and moderating the meetings, as well as for preparing the Draft Report on Grid Modernization and 
Interconnection in New Jersey. FCE is grateful to have had the opportunity to participate in these 
discussions, to present at the Non-EDC Readout on January 28, 2022, and to share FCE’s vision of building 
the future of energy by decarbonizing power and creating hydrogen. 
 

In light of the Findings and Recommendations outlined in the Draft Report, FCE looks forward to 
engaging with the electric distribution companies in New Jersey as they begin integrated distributed energy 
resource planning. FCE also looks forward to participating in subsequent proceedings hosted by the Board 
in connection with further Grid Modernization efforts. In particular, FCE hopes to participate in the 
regulatory sandbox, technical working groups, and cost allocation proceeding called for in the Draft Report.  

 
FCE appreciates this opportunity to provide input and comments regarding the Grid Modernization 

proceeding and eagerly awaits the release of the Final Report. Thank you for your review and consideration.  
 
 
        Very truly yours, 
    
         
        Alexandrea L. Isaac, Esq. 
        Senior Counsel 
        aisaac@fce.com 
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